
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held at 6:30 p.m. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
moderator.  
 
The following minutes were recorded by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
March 16, 2022 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
 
The minutes stood approved with an updated change in the VBS dates. It will now be held 
June 19-24, 2022. 
 
Also, the following will be preaching at the tent Revival in September. Steve Skaggs, James 
Jones, Rusty Ellison, and Dan Durham. Donnie Veatch has secured the tent. Jamie Lawrence 
from C.U. will do the music.  
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented by Andrea Morrison. The Embrace 
Tomorrow Fund is at $95,375.19, with a total of approximately $130,000 in all funds given 
for renovation.  
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Youth: Bro. Billy and Sue Ann will host the Youth on Sunday, March 27th, for pizza, salad, 
cookies, and games.  
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reports things are going well, with 97 in attendance with the last 
meeting. The spring literature is in, and there has been a recent volunteer to help teach 
Sunday School.  
 
W.M.U.: No report 
 
Trustees: Don Veatch reported there would be a proposal in New Business concerning the air 
conditioner in the sanctuary.  



 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported the bus is ready and encourages groups to use it. 
 
Security: Sam Graham reported the group will meet at 6:00 p.m. Thursday, March 24, here at 
church. They will work on altering the schedule to fit the new Sunday School/Church times. 
If having an event, and want security, please contact the team.  
 
Vision 24: Josh Veatch reported the group is getting prices/info and will have a proposal in 
the new future.  
 
Deacons: Mark Carney reported the group met March 2, 2022 with 6 deacons and the pastor 
present. They discussed upcoming services, insurance coverage, and will meet with an agent 
soon to see if we have enough coverage. They will meet on Wed, March 30, at 5:45 p.m. 
April 9th has been set as Spring Cleaning Day at Church from 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. They 
have no recommendations.  
 
Personnel: Jim Sabo reported they have a prospective music leader. Further consideration 
will be given after Easter.  
 
Don Veatch reported that the Renovation Committee is getting numbers on playground 
equipment.  
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
New Business: Don Veatch, upon recommendation of the Trustees, made a motion that we 
hire Johnny Rakes of A1 Cooling to re-duck the AC system in the Sanctuary to cut down on 
the noise level when the unit running. The cost will be $5,000. Motion carried.  
 
Jim Sabo, representing the Personnel Committee, made a motion to establish the position of 
part-time Children’s Ministry with a job description to be prepared along with an application 
form to be developed in accordance of the hiring policy. This person will work with 
preschool – 6th grade. Sam Graham made a motion to table this until next month. Second by 
Adam Bland. Motion carried.  
The Financial Advisory Committee will add the salary to the budget. This proposal will be 
placed in the bulletin and announced from the pulpit.  
 
The Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Wednesday, April 13, and the Maundy Thursday meal 
and service will be April 14.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion to adjourn. Second by Connie Graham. Motion carried.  
 


